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Safety Directive Number: 00009 

Issued Oct 16, 2024 by Paul Fowler, Chief Inspector, Fuel Safety 
Department of Labour, Skills and Immigration  
 

Fuel Safety Directive 
 

Legal information  
Issued pursuant to section 30 of the Technical Safety Act 

 

Summary 
Provincial fuel safety inspectors are required to identify the owner or supplier of a propane 
container to ensure that the correct parties are notified of any safety issues or code non-
compliance. 

In the event of an emergency, first responders have a need to identify the owner or supplier of 
a propane container to ensure that they can quickly contact the appropriate parties for 
assistance and information related to the container(s). 

 

Directive:  

Effective January 1, 2025, all permanently installed propane containers must clearly 
identify the owner’s or gas supplier’s name and emergency contact phone number. The 
marking must be durable and legible, and in a visible location on the container. The 
owner or supplier must ensure that the marking is maintained, updated as necessary 
and kept in legible condition. 

 
Contact us 
Safety Branch – SafetyBranch@novascotia.ca 
Labour, Skills and Immigration - 1-800-952-2687  

https://novascotia.ca/lae/fuelsafety/
mailto:SafetyBranch@novascotia.ca
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